Coastal Quilters Guild 

General Meeting Agenda, September 13, 2012

Carol Fay welcomed new members and guests. 
 
She announced that the refreshments were hosted by the Sew It Alls. 

She also mentioned that one of our members, Cathy Nicholson passed away recently, and her family requested that her quilt remain in the show.

Reports were given:
Community Quilts – Carol Hart  Barbara MacCallum, Edalee Keehn, and Nancy Miller showed some of the cradles with the bedding that was made by members. They introduced Steve Scheftic who told about the group that makes the cradles for the Unity Shop. Some of the cradles have been hand painted to match the motif on the fabric.  He also showed some trucks,  wheel barrows and other toys and told about the process used to produce the cradles.  He mentioned that there are many local business donors.

 

Workshops – Julie Mock announced the Anna Lee Belden, Thoroughly Modern Dresden workshop for September 14th.  Shirley Werum will be presenting a table runner based on mosaics she has seen in her travels on October 12. Open Sew will be held October 20 at the Goleta Community Center.
 
Quilt Show – Karen Pickford said that she is happy to see people buying tickets.  The show funds our speakers and charitable activities. Tickets will be sold outside at the break and after the meeting.

The dinner will be at Mulligan’s for $25 the Friday before the Show.

We still need volunteers for the Show days.  There are seated positions for those who cannot be on their feet for an extended period of time.

We need people to help with judging (see Diane Eardley) and other assignments.  Volunteer instruction sheets are available from Darilyn Kisch.

Karen mentioned that there will be a circus, horse show and book sale going on at the same time as our show.  Arrival by 2 PM is suggested.  We have 240 quilts plus 20 from FiberVision.

 
Block of the Month - Kika Hutchings and Diana Hamilton announced the winner of Block of the Month, Rita Hardin, and explained the block for next month. The theme will be stars.

 
Show and Tell—see attached
Break – Carol Fay reminded everyone to visit the library, sign up for Workshops, sign up as a quilt show volunteer and buy Quilt show tickets during the break.
 
The were our own members, Patti Six, Debra Blake and Lou Ann Smith.  The quilts of Maren Johnston were also in the show.
 
Adjourn – remember to stack the chairs.

Respectfully submitted,  Mary Maxwell Recording Secretary 
 
